

Minutes of Sutton Cheney Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 13th February 2020 starting at 7:30pm at Dadlington Village Hall, The Green, Dadlington

Parish Council	lors Present:				
		Ambrose Long (Chair) Pamela Tebbett-Mills	Linda Mayne (Vice Chair)		
In Attendance		Joanne Lowe (Parish Clerk 3 Members of the Public)		
28/20	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION A member of the public volunteered to be the spokesperson for information between allotment plotholders and the Parish Council. Any formal problems must still go to the Clerk for formal resolution at Council.				
29/30					
30/20	APOLOGIES Apologies were given and accepted by the Council for Cllr Jarvis due to illness and Cllr Kitchen who was unavailable due to work commitments				
31/20	DECLARATION None	NS OF INTEREST PECUNIARY	AND NON-PECUNIARY		
32/20			t the draft minutes from the Parish Coun endments made	ıcil	
33/20 34/20	·				
35/10	It was unanim grant monies	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	the DNP group completion of an applicati f the Parish profile and undertaking a lau		
36/20		· ·	NP chair regarding an update from the DI	NP group	

DEFECTIVE STREETLIGHT IN DADLINGTON 37/20 It was unanimously agreed to commission LCC to repair the defective streetlight on Hinckley Road in Dadlington by upgrading it as part of the LED upgrade scheme SUTTON CHENEY ALLOTMENT It was unanimously agreed for Cllr Tebbett Mills to formally represent Sutton Cheney 38/20 Parish Council for Sutton Cheney Allotment group **PLANNING** 39/20 No planning applications were received **FINANCE** 40/20 It was unanimously agreed to approve the financial statement for January 2020 41/20 It was unanimously agreed to approve and sign the cheques **CLERKS REPORT** 42/20 The Clerk gave the following report: The CPIF grant payments have been processed, including a retrospective increase in payment for streetlights project due to significant delays from HBBC and LCC An application was made to CPIF grant for next financial year for two defibrillators in the telephone boxes in Shenton and Sutton Cheney. The village gateway project was put on hold until further information could be sought Problems with the bank mandate and lack of signatories caused problems with payments over January for the Parish Council which have all now been resolved Need to re-organise group training with LRALC There has been an insurance claim regarding the work at Rose Bank which is being managed by the Council's insurance. VAS signs should be in place by the end of February MEMBER'S REPORTS 43/20 Cllr Mayne has attended 4 different DNP meetings as well as the Heritage meeting at the Atkins Building, discussing the heritage trail around Hinckley and expanding it out to villages including Dadlington, Stoke Golding and Sutton Cheney. 44/20 Cllr Tebbett-Mills confirmed delays with the 1485 trail with August 2021 being the anticipated date of completion. The meeting closed at 8:50

Date

Chair